

10060 Goethe Road Sacramento, CA 95827-3553 Tel 916.876.6000

Fax 916.876.6160 www.sacsewer.com

October 18, 2022

## Subject: Franklin Septic-to-Sewer Conversion Project Update | November 1 Community Meeting

Dear Franklin property owner:

The Sacramento Area Sewer District (SacSewer) thanks you for your patience as we work through the complex State grant application process for the proposed Franklin septic-to-sewer conversion project. Supervisor Nottoli and SacSewer invite you to attend a public meeting on Tuesday, November 1, 2022, where we will discuss project progress, next steps, and funding status (see box at right). We will also be available to answer any questions you may have.

In the meantime, we ask that all Franklin property owners please complete the enclosed interest card to let us know whether or not you are interested in connecting to sewer. Please register your interest by November 1, 2022, in any of the following ways:

- Return the card in the postage-paid envelope
- Respond online by scanning the QR code on the card
- Visit sacsewer.com/franklin
- E-mail septic@sacsewer.com (include parcel address)
- Call (916) 875-1999 (include parcel address)

Franklin Community Meeting Tuesday, November 1, 6-8 pm Carroll Elementary School Library 10325 Stathos Drive, Elk Grove

Attend the meeting to learn more about project status, funding, and next steps, with Q&A to follow.

## **Owner Interest Card**

- Please complete and return the enclosed interest card by November 1, 2022.
- Questions? Call (916) 875-1999 or visit sacsewer.com/franklin.

To fund and build this project, we will need a high percentage of property owners in Franklin to express interest in connecting to sewer. Please note that expressing your interest now does NOT obligate you to connect to sewer. Formal sewer agreements will come later when the project is approved and funded for construction. Homeowners will pay monthly sewer rates once connected, which are currently \$56.85.

This is a great opportunity to switch to sewer service at little or no connection cost for residential parcels. Funding assistance like this is hard to come by, and if you choose to connect later, construction and connection costs for homeowners are typically more than \$10,000. See reverse for a preliminary map showing where new sewer lines are proposed to be installed.

We hope to see you on November 1, 2022, at the Franklin community meeting. If you have any questions, please <u>call our hotline at (916) 875-1999</u>, and we will get back to you as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Mike Huot

Mike Huot

Director of Policy and Planning